Former Home of the President of the Nagasaki District Court
This building was constructed in 1883 as a residence for the head of the Nagasaki Court of Appeals. After the Court of Appeals was moved to Fukuoka in 1945, the house was occupied by successive presidents of the Nagasaki District Court and their families. The building was originally located in Uwa-machi, but it was dismantled and moved to its present site in 1979.
	In the Meiji era (1868–1912), there were as many as 800 Western-style buildings in the Nagasaki Foreign Settlement, but now only about 70 remain. This building is invaluable as an early example of the Western-style buildings built by the Japanese government for its high-ranking officials.
	The building looks distinctly Western from the outside, but its interior is a mixture of Japanese and Western building conventions. During the Meiji era, a Western façade was a symbol of prestige and modernity, and the house has a large entrance hall and double-hung windows. However, the house lacks a chimney, and many of the rooms had tatami floors.



